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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I wanted to thank all our fantastic students and families for all their commitment to Woodside over what 
has been a very challenging year. We move into the summer optimistic about the future ahead and lots of 
changes which will ensure students do as well as they possibly can in their time at Woodside. Below is an 
outline for the end of term and start in September. It is quite complex so we will send text messages and 
put information on the website to ensure all students return to school safely. 
 
On Friday 23rd July the school will close for the summer holidays at 1.10pm. Students requiring a free 
school meal should attend the dining hall where they will be provided with a packed lunch. There will not 
be lunch provided for those students who are not entitled to a free school meal.  
 
The re-opening of school will be slightly different in September then has previously been the case. All year 
groups will have their return date stated below which has also been broken down by tutor group. The 
below information is very important in determining when your child will return to school.  
 
The reason for the scattered return is to ensure we are able to mass test all of our students on their first 
day back to school as per the latest government guidelines.  On the first day of your child’s return they 
will only be in to test and then will go straight home with school resuming the next day. 

The school will re-open on Friday 3rd September for Year 8 and 11 only as per the times below.  

Year 11 Tutor group   Arrival time 

E  Q  U 8.40am  arrival  

A  L  I 9.20am arrival  

T  Y 10.00am arrival  

Year 11 - Once the test has been complete your child will be able to leave school and return on Monday 
6th September for a normal school day 

Year 8 Tutor group   Arrival time 

E  Q  U 12pm  arrival  

A  L  I 1.00pm arrival  

T  Y 2.00pm arrival   

Year 8 – Once the test has been complete students will leave site and return to school on Monday 6th 
September for a normal school day. There will be takeaway packed lunches prepared for Free School 
Meal students in the canteen on exit if required.  

The school will open on Monday 6th September for Year 9 and 10  
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Year 9 Tutor group   Arrival time 

E  Q  U 8.40am  arrival  

A  L  I 9.20am arrival  

T  Y 10.00am arrival   

Year 9 - Once the test has been complete your child will be able to leave school and return on Tuesday 7th 
September for a normal school day 

Year 10 Tutor group   Arrival time 

E  Q  U 12pm  arrival  

A  L  I 1.00pm arrival  

T  Y 2.00pm arrival   

Year 10 – Once the test has been complete students will leave site and return to school on Tuesday 7th 
September for a normal school day. There will be takeaway packed lunches prepared for Free School 
Meal students in the canteen on exit if required.  

We know this is a very confusing time for everyone and appreciate all of your support for this academic 
year and the year ahead. Have an enjoyable summer holiday. 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Ms Angela Wallace  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


